Freedom of Information Act 2000 - information requests 
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested. 
You asked for:
1) How many Subject Access Requests did you receive in the year Jan 1st 2016 to Dec 31st 2016 (or your equivalent business/financial year), and;

Answer:  239 which include requests for CCTV footage and Children’s Access to Records data 

2) How many FOI Section 40(1) exemptions did you employ during this same time period?
This information is not listed as a separate category on our recording system.  To extract the information we would need to manually go through each FOI request received in the year to determine which Section 40(1) has been applied. This would exceed the cost limit to process the request.

Section 12 of the Act makes provision for public authorities to refuse requests for information where the cost of dealing with them would exceed the appropriate limit, which for local government is set at £450. This represents the estimated cost of one person spending more than 18 hours in determining whether the department holds the information, locating, retrieving and extracting the information.

We received 1371 requests in 2016. At 5 minutes per request to check if exemption Section 40(1) has been applied or not, it would take 114.5 hours in total.

This is therefore a Refusal Notice under Section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act, because under the provisions of Section 12.1 of the Act, the Council estimates that to comply with your request in its current form will exceed the appropriate limit.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

